The Deputy Chief Constable of Gloucestershire Constabulary
T.J. Brain BA PhD

Police Headquarters
Holland House
Lansdown Road

(01242) 521321 CHELTENHAM
Fax: 261510 6L51 6QH
Direct Dial 01242 - 276001

Our ref. TIB/2759/cmf | &, September 1999

Councillor E Goodman
23 Budgen Drive
REDHILL

SURREY RH1 2QB

Dear Councillor Goodman,
OBSCENE PUBLICATIONS

Thank you for your letter of 3 September 1999 which has been forwarded to me from
the ACPO General Office.

I have, indeed, formed a small working group to consider the police position on
obscene publications with particular reference to film, photographic and video
material. Our work is at a very early stage and we have drawn no firm conclusions
about its direction.

However, I am sure it would be very useful for us to meet and discuss the subject. I
will ask my secretary to get in contact with you soon to arrange a suitable date and

venue.

Yours sincerely,

T J Brain



